BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Parish Hall, Westbrook

On Wednesday 15 March 2006 at 7.30 pm
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C70
Apologies
Apologies had been received from Councillor G Cross, Councillor D Earl and Councillor M Jackson.

C71
Community Police 

Police Constable Scott Pemberton attended the meeting and reported on the following items:-
· Arrests made at the Burtonwood Service Station – Anti Social Behaviour
· Rowantree Care Limited - Burtonwood 
· Arrests made at the Spar Shop – Callands
· Patrols in Burtonwood and Westbrook

· Blackpool Fair - Winwick
· Attempted robbery at the Asda Store in Westbrook
Councillors Issues

Rowantree Care Limited – Burtonwood

Members of the Committee raised individual issues and concerns relating to the police report and it was 

Resolved that the Clerk write to Rowantree Care limited, the Borough Council and to the Commission of Social Care to request that appropriate action be taken   

Blackpool Fair - Winwick

Members of the Committee raised individual issues and concerns relating to the police report and it was 

Resolved that the Clerk write to the Chief Executive of the Borough Council and to the local Member of Parliament, Helen Jones, to express their disappointment regarding the lack of local control i.e. licensing, trading standards, health and safety, and misrepresentation of costs published in the local newspaper  

Councillor J Joyce reported on the attendance at reported hotspot areas and the need for responsive action, also it was noted that illegal motorcycles were using the foot path to the rear of Barmouth Road.

Councillor P Hamel reported that mini motor cycles were using the pathways leading from Callands Road to St David’s Close, it was noted that PC Pemberton advised that any further sightings of these vehicles should be reported immediately.

Councillor B Long reported that an unlicensed moped had been parked near to his property, upon reporting this to the Police it was noted that he was instructed to report this to the DVLA, but the vehicle had later been removed.
Councillor J Guthrie wanted to congratulate the Police on their action that had been taken the previous Saturday relating to the confiscation of alcohol from underage youths that she had witnessed.

C72
Minutes of the Meeting (18 January 2006)

Resolved that the minutes were agreed and signed as a correct record with the inclusion of amendments to the following minutes;-

C69.2 to include that Councillor T O’Neill also reported on the issue and C69.4 that instead of Councillor T O’Neill, Councillor J Joyce reported on the issue    

C73
Matters Arising

C73.1
Highways Agency – RE Farmers Lane and Tan House Lane (Minute C68.1Refers)
Councillor T O’Neill reported that there was an HGV order already operating in the above areas.
 C74
Report of the Finance Sub Committee (15 March 2006)
The Clerk reported verbally on the Finance Sub Committee meeting attended by Councillor E Coop, Councillor J Joyce and Councillor T Cross and Councillor P Hamel and it was  

Resolved that the following recommendations of the Finance Sub Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council

C74.1
Apologies
No apologies had been received.

C74.2
Declaration of Interest 

It was noted that no declarations of interest were forwarded.

C74.3
Applications for Grant/ Donations

Gareth Moore – Warrington Duke of Edinburgh – Three week residential project in Gambia – Grant Request - Donation 



Recommended Amount Granted  - £50.00


Burtonwood Bowling Club –To install automatic irrigation system – Grant Request - £ 2500


Recommended Amount Granted  - £200.00

C74.4
Accounts Approved for Payment (Chairman using delegated powers between meetings and email meeting / consultation with Members due to February’s meeting being inquorate)


WBC Invoice 845161892 Playground Inspections 


£  112.80 


T Noble – Room Bookings Feb 06 Invoice 



£  220.00


S Smith – Caretaker Kingswood Nov/Jan 06 


£  240.00


A Charlson Xmas Tree Lights Invoice 514 



£  510.54

A Charlson Kingswood Repairs ext lights Pavilion 514

£  521.46


Gas Force – Replacement Flue Pavilion 



£  692.83  

K Tindall – Repair Fire damage to Pavilion 



£    75.98


Protec Fire Detection – Kingswood Alarm 



£    29.98


Royal Mail PLC – Freepost Top up 




£    81.43


WBC  Xmas Tree supply invoice 84 5198904 


£1102.15


Clerks Expenses Jan / Feb 2006 




£    75.39


S Smith Relief Caretaker – Jan/Feb 06 Invoice 


£    90.00    


Willow Landscapes – Rolling & Spiking Pitches 


£  211.50
C74.5
Accounts Requiring and Authorised for Payment 


T Noble – Room Bookings March 06 Invoice 


£  220.00


WBC – Playground Repairs Invoice 84 5202492 


£  800.74


A Charlson repair to Vandalised Roof Pavilion Invoice 638  
£  746.57 


Clerks Expenses Feb / March 2006 




£    50.00


Inland Revenue PAYE Jan / March 2006 
 


£1229.70


S Smith Relief Caretaker Kingswood 



£    80.00 

 
Recommended that all payments be made
C74.6
Monthly Accounts – January / February 2006
The Clerk produced a report detailing the payments and receipts account for the months of January and February 2006 and it was

Recommended that the reports be accepted     

C74.7
Bank Reconciliation 2005-2006
The Clerk produced a report showing the bank reconciliation up to the end of February 2006 and it was 

Recommended that the report be accepted

C74.8
Emptying of Dog Waste Bins
The Clerk produced a quotation that had been received from the Borough Council regarding the emptying of the 5 Parish Council dog waste containers, the quotation was for the forthcoming Year April 2006 to March 2007 at a cost of      £ 1023 + vat and it was

Recommended that the quotation be accepted and an order be placed with the Borough Council
C74.9
Kingwood Community Hall
The Clerk reported that a new martial arts group were to use the hall on a Wednesday evening, the sub-committee noted the report.
C74.10Pavilion - Burtonwood

The Clerk reported on the recent site visits to the area, 
· Broken glass sighted near to and around the Pavilion entrance
· Youths had again attempted to set the Pavilion roof on fire

· Youths had pulled off a shuttering cover to the rear of the building
· Youths had pulled up sections of the recently laid turf surrounding the new play module
· Youths had again vandalised the external lights
It was noted by the sub-committee that the Clerk had placed an order with the gate keeper to remove the glass, placed an order with security shuttering contractor to have the casing replaced and also she had placed an order with the usual electrical contractor to have the external lights repaired.
Insurance Claim
The Clerk reported that she had completed the claim form and forwarded copies of the invoices for the damaged flue and extractor fan outlets as requested by Zurich Municipal. 

Replacement Boiler Quotations   
The Clerk reported on quotations that she had received from Gas Force Technical Services Limited and James Co Associates Limited.

Gasforce Technical Services Limited

To supply and install a new wall mounted Ferroli Tempra 2 standard efficiency gas fired combination boiler £ 1652 + vat
James Co Associates Limited

To supply and install a new Gloworm 24Cxi gas fired condensing combination boiler £ 1076 + vat

Recommended that the quotation from James Co Associates Limited be accepted and an order for the work be placed 

Quotations for Security Sheets to be fixed to Flat Roof

The Clerk reported that she had gained two quotations from local Companies for galvanized sheets to be fixed to the Pavilion roof, both Companies had recommended different types of galvanized sheets and that the costing had varied substantially, Councillor P Hamel recommended that other quotes be gained from Companies due to the varied material and costings. It was noted that he would forward the matter through his business links and pass the relevant details on to the Clerk.
Pitch Maintenance
It was noted that the football pitches had been spiked and rolled and this had had a beneficial effect, it was noted by the Members that the pitches could only be maintained in this manner when the ground was hard which would probably be in the months of January and February and it was 

Recommended that this maintenance be done as and when required   

C74.11
WBC Inspection Reports
It was noted that the Clerk had nothing to report.
C74.12
Fir Tree Lane Rugby Pitches

Electrical Box
The Clerk reported that she had received the plans and specifications from Power Systems and that these had been forwarded to the contractors. It was noted that a suitable brick housing had to be placed before the supply was reconnected.

Complaints Received

The Clerk reported that she had received complaints from a local resident regarding mud on the pathway adjacent to the rugby pitch, it was noted that youths were scrapping their boots on the kerbs before getting into their cars, also she had received a complaint from the same resident regarding parking issues while the matches were taking place. It was noted the Clerk had requested that the resident write in formally to the Parish Council with his issues of concern but correspondence had not been received and it was 

Recommended that the Clerk forward these issues to the Burtonwood Bulldogs Management Committee    
Notice Boards

The Clerk reported that she had requested that players and visitors not park their vehicles on the field during match or training days, as this was churning the edges of the field up. The Burtonwood Bulldogs in return had requested that the Parish Council erect “no parking signs” and it was

Recommended that the Clerk place an order to have two signs erected  

Flooding 
The Clerk had received correspondence from the Borough Council in which it was stated that the ditch running adjacent to the field was overflowing and that the excess water was causing flooding to the highway. A site visit had been arranged with a highway inspector, the outcome and recommendation from the meeting was that an initial dye test would be required to ascertain that the water was coming from the ditch, if this was proved positive then a pipe from the ditch to the main drain system would be needed to stop further flooding to highway and it was 

Recommended that an order be placed for the dye test and that upon its outcome an order be place for piping from the ditch to be connected to the main drain if necessary 

Pitch Maintenance
It was noted that the rugby pitches had been spiked and rolled and this had had a beneficial effect, it was noted by the Members that the pitches could only be maintained in this manner when the ground was hard which would probably be in the months of January and February and it was 

Recommended that this maintenance be done as and when required   

C74.13
Landscaping and General Maintenance
The Clerk reported that she had unsuccessfully tried to gain quotations for Landscaping and General Maintenance within the Parish area, it was noted that referrals had been made to her but the individuals had not responded and it was
Recommended that the Clerk gain further quotations for the work to be completed
C74.14
Any Other Business
It was reported by the Clerk that she had a received a request from Councillor T Rogers-Smith relating to the free use of the Kingswood Community Hall for the 6th and 7th of April 2007, it was note that the proceeds from the charity event would be donated to the PTFA St Pauls and TYMES, it was also noted that the weekend caretaker had offered his services free of charge, and it was 

Recommended that free of charge usage be granted (Councillor T Rogers-Smith declared an interest in this item and took no part in the ensuing discussion or decision)  

C74.15Internal Audit 2005-2006

It was noted by the Committee that the Clerk had received notification from the Borough Council that they would be undertaking the internal audit for the financial year 2005-2006. 

C74.16Asset Register and Year End Accounts 2005-2006

It was noted by the Committee that A Riley would be undertaking the compilation of the Asset Register and Year End Accounts for financial year 2005-2006. 

C74.17
Resolved that the public and press be excluded from the remainder of the meeting on the grounds that publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be considered

C74.18Caretaker – Kingswood

It was reported by the Clerk that the caretaker may be retiring in the summer due to him being 65, it was noted by the sub-committee that the advice given to him was for him to make his decision over the next couple of months as a cross over period would be required to ease a new employee into the roll.

C74.19Room Bookings Clerk

It was report by the Clerk that a request for a payrise had been received. 
C74.20Fentons Solicitors
The Clerk reported that she had received communications from the Parish Council Insurers relating to an alleged accident which had occurred at approximately 8.15 pm, on Saturday, 20 August 2005.

C74.21Berrymans Lace Mawer Solicitors
The Clerk reported on the outcome of the Court Case, it was noted that the judgment had favoured the Parish Council and the liability claim had been quashed.     
C74.22
20 Winwick View, Collins Green 

The Clerk reported on correspondence that she had recently received from Mr. Carl Christensen, relating to the above address.

C75
Report of the Planning Sub Committee (15 March 2006)
Councillor T O’Neill reported verbally on the Planning Sub Committee meeting attended by Councillor J Higham and Councillor T Rogers-Smith, and it was

Resolved that the following recommendations of the Planning Sub Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council

C75.1
Apologies


Apologies had been received from Councillor G Cross.

C75.2
Declarations of Interest


It was noted that no interests were declared in this item.

C75.3
Documents Received

2 General Correspondence Items


11Domestic Planning Applications


2 Non Domestic Planning Applications

0 Prior Notification under Schedule 2, Part 24 of the Town and Country Planning – (General Permitted Development Order) 1995 (1)

0 Notice of Withdrawal of Planning Application

7 Notice of Decision – Permission Granted

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Refused

0 Notice of Certificate of Lawful Use 

1 Notice of Permitted Development

0 Notice of Decision – Approved

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Informal Hearing

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Written Representations

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Public Inquiry

5 WBC Development Control Agenda

7 Ward Lists

Recommended that the Committee noted the documents received (Both February’s and March’s planning details were considered due to the previous months meeting of the Council being inquorate)
C75.4
Issues/Objections
The Committee noted that the Planning Sub Committee viewed no matters of concern or issues concerning the above applications / documents. 

C75.5
Permitted Agricultural Development 
Councillor J Joyce raised his concerns over permitted developments rights applied to agricultural land, this was in relation to a recent new barn development in the area, he reported on recent correspondence received from Mr. J Groves of the Borough Council’s Development Control Department in which it states that the department have no statutory powers to prevent such developments, and it was 

Recommended that the Clerk write to Mr. A Stephenson of the Borough Council and the local Member of Parliament, Helen Jones to requested that such an anomaly be reviewed 

C75.6
Tendering Process – Premises formerly known as the Burtonwood Youth Base 
Councillor T O’Neill reported on the tendering process currently being untaken by the Borough Council, Councillor J Joyce reported that he had received several intensions of interest and it was 

Recommended that the Clerk forward these interests to the Borough Council

C76
Correspondence


The Clerk circulated the correspondence listed below:- 


List from 15 February 2006

(1)WBC – Visit of HMS Turbulent

(2)Cheshire Police – Police Community Support Officers

(3)Great Sankey Parish Council, Christmas Trees

(4)WBC – Summer Play Scheme 2006 – Pavilion Burtonwood 

(5)Email - Barrie Fearnley – Access to Wheatacre Woods

(6)Email – WBC – Confirmation of work order

(7)Email – WBC – Xmas Tree Query 

(8)Email – Dave Norris – Parking on Fir Tree Lane 

(9)Cheshire Community Council – Village Halls Forum Meeting

(10)WBC – A Seminar on Delivering Biodiversity in Warrington

(11)Cheshire Community Council – 2005 Review

(12)Culcheth and Glazebury Parish Council – Civic Service

(13)Cheshire Police – On the Grapevine

(13)Campaign to Protect Rural Britain – News Letter

(14)Lymm Parish Council – Civic Reception  

(15)Helen Jones MP – Kingswood Play Provision

(16)WBC – Cromwell Avenue / Westbrook Crescent – Pedestrian and Cycle Facilities – Notification of Project

(17)The Playing Field – Newsletter.

(18)Cheshire Rural View – Newsletter

(19)WBC – Drainage Problem Affecting Fir Tree Lane, Burtonwood 

(20)CPRE – Agenda 

(21)Environment Agency – Path - Phipps Brook

(22)Email – G McSpirit – Heavy Goods Vehicles

(23)Email - Cllr J Joyce – Barn erection adjacent to Farmers Lane, Burtonwood

(24)WBC – Various Matters, Burtonwood  

(25)Email – Pete Vivers – Parking on Rugby Ground

(26)Warrington Housing Association – Registered Charities – End of Year Accounts

(27)WBC – A574 Cromwell Avenue Structural Maintenance Notification of Project



List from 15 March 2006


(1)WBC – Arpley Landfill Site Liaison Group

(2)WBC – Mayoral Ball 2006

(3)Dr and Mrs. P Filletti – Joy Lane

(4)WBC – Council Summons - Budget 

(5)Ikea – Provision of Pedestrian Crossings

(6)WBC – Meeting of the Council – 27 March 2006

(7)The Burtonwood Amateur Music and Drama Society

(8)Next Meeting of CPRE

(9)Contact February 2006

(10)Cheshire Police – On the Grapevine

(11)WBC – Tree Felling

(12)Cheshire Police Authority – Cheshire Constabulary Visiting Scheme

(13)WHA – Warrington Community Accountancy Service

(14)CPRE – Fieldwork

(15)WBC – Vehicles Overriding Grass Verges – Clay Lane

(16)WBC – Tree Felling – Burtonwood Estate

(17)WBC – Warrington Rights of Way Forum

(18)WBC – Issues in Burtonwood

(19)Warrington Disability Partnership – News Letter

(20)Countryside Voice

(21)Cheshire Police Authority – Proposed Merger of Cheshire and Merseyside Police

(22)Cheshire Planning Forum

(23)Rixton With Glazebrook Parish Council – Civic Service Sunday 

Resolved that the Committee noted the above documents and correspondence
C76.1
Ikea – Provision of Pedestrian Crossings (March Listing – Item No. 5 Refers

The Committee noted the response from Ikea and it was 

Resolved that the Clerk forward a copy of the correspondence to the Borough Council to request that this agreement is honoured 
C76.2
Warrington Borough Council – Issues in Burtonwood (March Listing – Item No. 18 Refers)

The Committee noted the response from the Borough Council with disappointment and it was 

Resolved that the issue of a HGV ban in Burtonwood be put on the agenda for discussion for the meeting of the Council

C76.3
Helen Jones MP – Kingswood Play Provision (February Listing – Item No. 15 Refers)

Councillor T O’Neill reported that the land in question was still in the hands of English Partnerships and had not yet been released for development, it was noted that the area could be used in the further development of the Omega site.
C77
Annual Parish Assembly

Resolved that the Annual Parish Assembly be set for 19 April 2006.
C78
Annual General Meeting 


Resolved that the Annual General Meeting be set for 17 May 2006.
C79
Any Other Business

C79.1
Councillor P Hamel reported that there was a lot of litter on the pathways of St David’s Drive and Callands Road; also it had collected in the bushes on Cromwell Avenue. The Committee noted that graffiti was still an issue in North Park Brook Road and Sankey Valley Park and it was

Resolved that the Clerk forward these complaints to the Borough Council and request that these issues be dealt with

C79.2
Councillor T Rogers-Smith reported on the speed of vehicles traveling on Cromwell Avenue and it was 

Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to request that speed reminder signs be erected

C79.3
Councillor T Rogers-Smith reported on vehicles that were red traffic light jumping on the junction eight island and it was


Resolved that the Clerk write to the Cheshire Police Authorities, traffic division to forward the Parish Council concern on this matter 

C79.4
Councillor T Rogers-Smith reported on complaints that she had received regarding the Sankey Recreation Centre. It was noted that the squash courts had been recently closed to make way for a gym and it was 


Resolved that the Clerk write to the Sankey Parish Council to request that any further changes in their sports provision be reported to the Burtonwood and Westbrook Parish Council 
C79.5
Councillor B Long reported on the lack of lighting on the footpaths in Callands, it was noted that these pathways were the main access routes to Gemini and it was


Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to request a review of the situation and that a main route be provided for pedestrians 

C79.6
Councillor B Long reported on the cycle lane on Westbrook Way East and the need for a link to be provided to Asda and it was

Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to request that this issue be remedied 
C79.7
Councillor B Long reported on the graffiti on the bridge adjacent to Asda and it was

Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to request that the graffiti be removed
C79.8
Councillor E Coop reported that he had received a letter of resignation from Councillor J Coop and that this was due to family commitments, and it was


Resolved that the Clerk duly advertise a notice of vacancy to be filled by either By Election or co-option   

C79.9
Councillor E Coop reported on an item that had been published in the Daily Post which gave details of the Community Charge rates set within the North West Authorities, it was noted that Liverpool was the highest and Warrington was the lowest.

The meeting closed at 9.30 pm

Signed as a true record………………………..………Councillor E Coop             







(Chairman)

    


      
19 April 2006

5
9

